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FEEDBACK SUMMARY – OFFICE OF THE TAX OMBUD: SEEKING STRUCTURAL 

INDEPENDENCE 
[4 February 2020] 

 
  
SAICA’s Pieter Faber and Sharon Smulders were invited to participate in the forum on 
“Seeking structural independence of the Office of the Tax Ombud” held at Webber Wentzel in 
Sandton on 4 Febuary 2020. Sharon Smulders was the facilitator of the event and Pieter Faber 
was one the panel members providing insight into the issues surrounding this area of debate.  
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
The Tax Ombud, Judge Ngoepe, provided context to the Office of the Tax Ombud’s (OTO) 
need for structural independence by highlighting some of the practical problems currently faced 
by the OTO due to its lack of structural independence. These problems included control by 
SARS of the OTO’s finances, payment by SARS of the OTO’s staff as well SARS’ control over 
the OTO’s staff disciplinary and dismissal procedures and the fact that the OTO’s staff are 
subject to SARS’ policies. Even the name of the lease for the OTO’s premises is in the name 
of SARS. Despite all of these concerns, he said that his request for independence had fallen 
on deaf ears at the Ministerial level.  This is even after obtaining a research report prepared by 
GTAC on the possible options available to the OTO to ensure structural independence. 
 
To ensure that broader consultation on the independence of the OTO, this event was held and 
the following topics were considered during the panel discussion: 

 whether the public perceived the OTO to be independent or not; 

 the possible benefits for taxpayers & revenue collection should the OTO obtain 
structural independence;  

 the legislative framework currently dealing with the OTO’s formation and possible 
changes that might be required; 

 international comparisons of the independence of Ombud offices that might provide 
insight into improving the independence of the OTO; 

 the possible risk that taxpayer confidentiality might be compromised if independence is 
obtained; and  

 the potential cost of establishing a totally independent OTO and how this will be funded. 
 



 

The detailed discussions around these issues can be found here. The outcome of these 
discussions will be documented in a report that will be presented to the OTO. 
 
Pieter Faber, Senior Executive: Tax was also asked to appear on Newzroom Afrika to discuss 
the issues surrounding the independence of the OTO. 
 

 
 

 
 

https://web.facebook.com/MailGuardian/videos/2701459686596255/?_rdc=1&_rdr

